MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 13, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, April 13, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 23, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. That Jefferson Parish is giving us the money to install the pilings, day boards and lights on the northside breakwaters. A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve GIS Engineering to readvertise installing treated pilings, day boards using stainless steel nuts and bolts and lights to mark the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. 2. We have money left on the Orange to Cherry Levee and will use money for the Statewide Flood Control Application.  3. The back levee inspection is complete and the Cheniere Levee needs work to bring it back up to original design. 
4. Still working on the Emergency Rock Breakwaters by Caminada Pass. Looks like the same size rocks will be used like the gulf rocks. 5. The Landry and Cypress Pumps are shovel ready. Still waiting on the Chighizola Pump Station for the permits. 6. The Cajun Navy is looking at removing the debris out of the waterways.
President Camardelle stated that he is following the Capital Outlay request while the session is ongoing. Will work closely with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron to try and keep our projects in the final Capital Outlay Request. The annual workshop for the levee boards will be in May in Baton Rouge and the commissioners will be in attendance. Working on building the levees higher and installing culverts, flood gates and more breakwaters to protect the island. President Camardelle thanked all camp owners for starting the rebuilding of the island. He said have patience and we will build back better. He thanked Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, the Governor, CPRA, Chip Kline, Daniel Dearmond, J.P. President, GIS Engineering, the town, port commission and J.P. Council Members for working with us to build back better here in Grand Isle. 
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the board and stated that he is still working with FEMA for Hurricane IDA. This will take some time due to the extensive repairs needed. Donated buoys to Hurricane Hole to put out before the tournaments start. Will be monitoring the session for Grand Isle projects.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

Commissioner Besson stated that the yard is cleaned up. The town is using our equipment and needs to get the flatbed trailer wheel fixed and change the flat tire out on the tractor.

A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:42 p.m.
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